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Nga mihi nui ki a koutou 
 

This will be the last newsletter for 2012.  Thank you to families for the 
tremendous support that you give the school.  Working together to 
provide the best possible learning and achievement for our young people 
is a privilege.  As I write students are returning from the wider education 
programme which has provided opportunities to take on challenges, 
relate successfully to others and contribute to groups. Thank you to Miss 
Leman for her excellent organisation of the programme and to the Wi 
Kataia Trust who sponsored students to enjoy the Motutapu Island 
Outdoor Education Camp. 
 
Our consultation for the strategic plan has been completed.  Thank you to everyone who 
responded or attended focus group meetings.  We are currently shaping the feedback 
about strengths and areas for development into strategic goals for the years ahead. 
 
Best wishes to everyone for a peaceful Christmas with your friends and family, a 
refreshing holiday and an excellent New Year. 
 
Kind Regards 
 

Greg Watson 
PRINCIPAL 
 

NEW WORLD COMMUNITY FUND 2013 
As part of our school fundraising initiative next year we will be taking part in the 
New World Community Fund Scheme. From February 18th next year any members 
of our community who make a purchase over $50 from the Mt Roskill New World 
will receive a token which they can place in a container assigned to our school at 
the supermarket. Each token placed in our container will be a vote for the school to 
share in the $25,000 community fund available in 2013. We will be reminding all our 
parents/caregivers and community of the process at the start of next year in 
newsletters and mail-outs. We hope that you will take a part in the voting and help 
us to raise funds for the school.   
 
HOMESTAY FAMILIES NEEDED  
Mt Roskill Grammar School is currently looking for families to host International 
Students in the 2013 year. 
 

This is a great opportunity to provide a supportive environment for our students and 
share the kiwi lifestyle while learning about other cultures. 
 

For more information, including renumeration details, please contact: 
 Wendy Reid, International Department 
wendy.reid@mrgs.school.nz or phone 621 0050 x822/021 976 799  before 20 
December 

 

mailto:wendy.reid@mrgs.school.nz


FRENCH EXCHANGE TRIP   
During the end of term three holiday a group of Roskill senior students continued a 

tradition begun in 2003 and made the long journey to France 
to take part in our exchange with Jean XXIII Senior High 
school in Yvetot Normandy. The group of 18 students, 
accompanied by Mr McAlpine HOD Languages and two other 
staff members, spent three weeks in France; the first two 
weeks in homestays in Yvetot and the final week in Paris. 
The trip gave each of the students a priceless and 
memorable opportunity to ‘power’ their language learning and 
also experience the culture and history of a European 
country. They were warmly welcomed by their host families 
and gave well-received presentations about New Zealand to 
a variety of French school assemblies. They were proud 
ambassadors of MRGS in all their travels and the strength of 
the farewells were testament to the positive impact they had 

throughout  their stay. In addition to time spent at the partner school they visited 
many of the historic sites of northern France, including Mont St Michel, Bayeux and 

its tapestry and the battle scarred 
beaches of the D Day landings. Their 
last week in Paris afforded visits to 
Notre Dame, The Eiffel Tower, The 
Louvre and Rodin museums. They 
also spent an awe inspiring day at the 
Palace of Versailles. Despite the 
rigors of long-haul travel and 
breathless sightseeing they were 
excited about each new experience of 

the trip. The students now look forward to 2013 when they will be the hosts to their 
French correspondents and show them some kiwi hospitality. 
 

BRIGHT SPARKS AWARDS  
In this year’s Bright Sparks competition Mount Roskill 
achieved some excellent results with 4 students being 
highly commended for their projects and three of our 
students achieving category placings.  Aaron Wong 
(year 11) came second in his category with a multi-
processor world map – a multi-zone world clock that 
allows Aaron’s family to check the time overseas at a 
glance and facilitate their communication with people 
overseas. Sohail Abdulla ( year 12 ) gained a 3rd 
place for designing a robot that cleans windows. The 
inspiration for his work was seeing his father struggling to clean windows at home 
and this led to his invention that he hopes may be adapted for use on high rise 
buildings in the future. Another student from Roskill, Conor King (year 13), was 
placed 3rd for his cellphone linked database, ‘blurb’, which enables your cellphone 
to communicate information on areas like your music preferences or shoe size  to a 
shop that you enter. He hopes that his design will allow people to have their own 



choice of music played by retailers rather than random tunes. Bright  
 
Sparks was created by the Skills organisation in 2000 to nurture 
those students who will be our nation's future engineers, 
electricians and programmers.  At its core, Bright Sparks is about 
bringing together people with an interest in technology so they can 
exchange ideas and information, and give encouragement to those 
who are just starting out.  It's also about getting young people to 

experience electronics directly through a 
project-based approach. The Bright 
Sparks Competition sees school students 
develop a prototype using electronics, 
electrical engineering or programming 
elements over the course of a year, and 
send it in to be judged by a panel of industry experts.  
  

  

 

 
MOUNT ROSKILL CAMPUS MAORI GRADUATION 

As part of the achievement celebrations for the end of the 
year, the Roskill Campus recently held the Maori Graduation 
Ceremony in the Intermediate School Hall.  This event has 
now become a regular in the calendars of the three schools 
and recognises the transition of our Maori students to the 
next stages of their educational life. A large audience of 
students and families came together to produce a memorable 
evening. We opened with a 
karakia and a welcome from the 
Campus Maori Co-ordinator 
Whaea Elaina Anderson. Every 

element of the evening was accompanied by 
performances from the Kapa Haka groups of each 
school and once again we were proud of the spirit and 
skill demonstrated by these young members of the 
Roskill whanau. Mr Barribal presented the year 6 Primary students and formally 
handed them over to the Intermediate -marking their passage by gifts. The 
Intermediate Principal Mr O’Reilly then introduced and spoke about his Year 8 
Maori students who were then handed over to the Grammar School. Finally Mr 
Watson, from the grammar school presented the 
year 13 graduating students who were then 
formally accepted by the whanau and community 
by our Kaumatua Ted Dawson.  Other speeches 
were then made in honour of the work done for our 
tamariki by both Elaina Anderson and whaea Lee 
Tawhai before Mr Wilkinson gave a formal vote of 
thanks to all those involved. The whanau audience 
were then invited to mix and mingle over a shared 
supper. 



SPORTS AWARDS EVENING  
Earlier this term we held our annual celebration of sporting achievement. An 
appreciative audience of student sportsmen and women, parents and coaches 
applauded the endeavours of the wide range of co-curricular involvement at the 
school. We were privileged to have Auckland rugby player Charles Piutau as our 
special guest. At the beginning of the evening he took part in a Question and 
Answer session with Mr Horne, the school’s sports director, and his answers 
provided entertaining and valuable insights into the demands and rewards of top 
level professional sport. Throughout the evening the seasons of the various 
sporting codes were outlined and their 
achievement acknowledged by the presentation of 
colours awards. Among the highlights was the 
team of the year award which went to the 1st XI 
girls hockey team for their successful and 
consistent play—they were the winners of their first 
round grade and were placed finally 3rd at their 
level. The closing stages of the evening brought 
the announcement of the top individual awards. 
The Best All Round Sportswoman was Shriya 
Naidu for her performance across a range of 
codes but particularly her national level cricket 
achievement. Jeremy Lawrie Pau was awarded the best All Round Sportsman 
trophy for his consistent contribution in a range of sports. The Dux Ludorum awards 
, for outstanding achievement were the two final  premier trophies of the night. The 
first of these for Sportswoman of the Year was awarded to Auckland Rep and 1st XI 
Hockey player Alana Miller and the second Sportsman of the year was awarded to 
New Zealand representative and school gymnast Henry Ng. Both of these students, 
together with all those receiving awards on the night exemplify the aspiration, 
resilience and commitment that is the characteristic of sporting involvement at 
MRGS. 
 

WIDER EDUCATION Y9 & 10  
Wider Education our traditional end of year event for Juniors 
is an opportunity for our powerful learners to become really 
active and be part of a range of experiences outside the 
school environment. Earlier this term the students had the 
opportunity to choose from a range of activities—some camp 
style, others based on skills acquisition and a number which 
challenge the students in new contexts where they can learn 
and share with their peers.  
For three days last week 
they have had a 
marvellous time - some 
groups have journied to 

Rangitoto and seen our city from the 
boardwalks of the volcano. Other groups have 
been involved in a day camp in the Henderson 
Valley –tramping to the Fairy Falls and learnt 



basic First Aid, some bush skills and tasted  their own camp fire cooking! A well 
established activity saw these intrepid juniors climbing and biking in Woodhead 
Forest—testing their resilience and in the supervised ropes course that was a 
highlight for all those who took part. Another group were part of a leadership camp 
on Motatapu island where they worked their way through the adventure course, 
tramped the landscape of the gulf island and experienced some sailing and 
kayaking in the safe waters of the gulf island. Each element of these three days has 
cemented positive working relationships, confidence skills and developed new 
interests in these active young men and women.  
 

JUNIOR MUSIC EVENING  
At the end of November the Music department held a Junior 
Music Evening. This informal event was an opportunity for 
families and friends to listen to a variety of performances 
representing the range of learning and skills of students. It 
was held in the music performance room and a packed 
audience sampled a range of performances from solos to 
larger groups. Many of those performing were junior 
newcomers to instruments and performance situations but 
they all provided entertaining pieces. The evening opened 
with two of the Year 9 bands who have performed sets of 
songs that had everyone’s feet stomping! The year 9 
barbershop them presented their song and were followed 

through the evening by groups such as the string 
orchestra, brass and wood wind ensembles. 
The string orchestra reprised their assembly 
performance of Irish jigs and the pace and 
exhilaration of the works filled the music block. It is 
the first year of  group performance for many of 
these young violinists but they clearly enjoyed the 
opportunity to show everyone what they have 
achieved in their workshops and practices.  
Throughout the evening music staff introduced each 
set of performers and gave an insight into their 

learning journeys in the subject. One such example is the brass ensemble which 
brought out a stirring rendition of ‘Abide with Me’. The final performances of the 
evening were by firstly a duet of students and then a solo vocal by a year 9 which 
won loud applause. The audience was then invited to join teachers and performers 
for refreshments and a chance to share the memories of the night. 
 

SENIOR PRIZEGIVING 
In November we celebrated the achievement of our Senior learners at the school 

prizegiving. The evening presented subject award winners in 
years 11, 12 and 13 together with House Distinction awards 
for service to the school. There were also entertaining 
performances from the string orchestra and the jazz combo. 
Two individual items in the ceremony showcased creative 
talent in both music and speaking. Taina Puloka sang her 



own composition “Sing with me” to loud applause and Joshua Iosefo followed the 
Principal’s address with a reprise of his now famous “Brown Brother” speech which 
once again gripped the audience with its powerful and sensitive treatment topic of 
Pasifika aspiration and potential – a message which at every performance calls 
everyone to rise beyond the glass ceilings of life and social group. The final 
sections of this annual highlight for Roskill achievement celebrated the special and 
top awards for year 13. Fifteen students received 
scholarships from tertiary institutions, valuable financial 
rewards for their endeavour. The final two presentations of 
the evening were those of Proxime Accessit and Dux, our 
most prestigious awards. Proxime Accessit was one of our 
Head Prefects, Shilpan Patel – he was also winner of 
individual trophies for Literature, Science and Senior 
Speeches. The Dux of Mount Roskill Grammar School for 
2012 is Wesley Yep. His grade point average is the highest 
achieved in recent years at the school; he has achieved 215 
Excellence credits among his 336 total for his three years of 
study. This year he was 1st in Physics, Mathematics with Calculus and Statistics 
and Modelling. Wesley’s achievement, based firmly on resilient and powerful 
learning, epitomises the spirit of the school. 
 

SCHOOL LEADERSHIP – PREFECTS FOR 2013 
Our senior students Prefect leaders were chosen earlier this term and they will take 
up their roles from the start of 2013 when they will take part in the powhiris to 
welcome new staff and students to the school. These young men and women have 
been selected for their qualities of character, positive modelling participation and 
support for the school. They will join with our other student leaders of houses, peer 
support, mediation etc. in making next year another one of powerful learning and 
active citizenship at Roskill. They will be formally announced to the school and 
receive their badges and ties in a special assembly at the start of term one; but 
their journey of responsibility has already begun with a three day team building and 
leadership camp organised by the year 13 Academic Deans. We look forward to 
their positive input throughout 2013. 
 

WORLD VISION PROJECT – YEAR 10 FABRICS CLASS 
As part of our continuing commitment to 
supporting wider communities the 
students in Ms Shearer’s Year 10 
Fabrics class have been making fabric 
dolls by hand to be taken to children in 
Papua New Guinea as part of a World 
Vision project. The carefully made and 
beautifully coloured dolls will bring a 
symbol of hope to the children who live 
in poverty and rely on the inspiration 
and support of charities. 
 
  



YWCA 2012 FUTURE LEADER OF THE YEAR 
At the YWCA Future Leaders Graduation Ceremony on 5th December Worknesh 
Dinkayehu a year 13 student at our school was named YWCA Future Leader of the 
Year. This prestigious award was in recognition of her constant commitment to 
other people and her community in general. Worknesh 
has been part of the YWCA Young leaders programme 
for the past 4 years ever since she was in year 10. At 
school she has been involved in mentoring and 
mediation, has worked as a translator for new refugees 
in the community, and she has also done voluntary 
work at a local rest home. Worknesh has also been a 
speaker at the YWCA national forum and is part of the 
think tank group ‘Superwomen Voice 2 Empower’. She 
also spoke at a fundraising lunch during Fashion 
Week, helping the YWCA to raise almost $10,000. 
Mount Roskill Grammar had 7 graduating Future Leaders at the ceremony and 
another cohort is currently going through the school. Next year another group will 
be selected for the scheme from the year 10 cohort. Also at the ceremony Chenda 
Mulonda, was recognised for her contribution to the Programme. The YWCA Future 
Leaders Programme aims to develop and support passionate young women to 
become leaders and role models in their communities. Mount Roskill has been 
lucky enough to have been with this programme since 2005. Since it began in 
2002, Future Leaders has mentored over 225 young women from 16 schools. 
These students represent over 20 ethnicities.  
 
EASY CHRISTMAS SHOPPING 
Easy Christmas shopping – plus win up to $500 for you and $500 for MRGS. 
Shop, save money, save time and raise funds for your school. 
Simply go to www.yourfastshop.co.nz, select Mt Roskill Grammar School and start 
browsing for Christmas presents. 

 No queues, No parking problems, No aching feet! 

 Save on petrol costs. 

 Over 60 online stores to choose from including electronics at Apple, fashion 
at Ezibuy, books at The Nile, toys at Mighty Ape and so many other gifts. 

 Your shopping is dealt with directly by your chosen online store. 

 Please go to www.yourfastshop.co.nz to see how yopu could win up to $500 
for you and MRGS. We also automatically provide extra funds to your school. 

 Treat yourself to easy shopping and help your school this Christmas. 
 
  

http://www.yourfastshop.co.nz/
http://www.yourfastshop.co.nz/


STATIONERY AND UNIFORM SHOP AT MRGS 
Our stationery shop will be open from the 17th January 2013. (situated by the Gate 
3 Car park of the school).We carry an extensive stock of items that our students 
and staff may require for class, our prices are very competitive with commercial 
shops. All stationary proceeds are utilised in school the funds will be used to benefit 
the students of MRGS your support of the school shop is appreciated. An example 
of our Year 9 & 10 pack is listed in this newsletter with a comparison of prices 
noted. 
 

MRGS STATIONERY PACK CONTENTS 
6 X 1B5 Exercise Books 1 X 6B Pencil 1 X Blue Pen 

4 X 2B5 Exercise Books 1 X Pencil Sharpener 1 x Black Pen 

2 X 1J5 Exercise Books 1 X Highlighter 1 X Eraser 

1 X 1B8 Exercise Book 1 X 20 Page Display Book 1 X 35 gram Glue Stick 

1 X 3B1 Notebook 1 X 30cm Ruler 1 X Pair of Scissors 

1 X14B8 Loose Leaf Refill 
Pad 

1 X Compass with Pencil 1 X large Packet of 
Coloured Pencils  

1 X HB Pencil  1 X Protractor 180 % 

The stationery is packed in a swim bag that is large enough for a towel and swim gear. 
Total Pack Price $40 

Based on today’s prices (14th November 2012) this pack would cost $60.10 

 

UNIFORM SHOP - The shop hours are as follows: 
January 2013   February 2013   

Monday14  CLOSED Fr iday1  CLOSED 

Tuesday15  CLOSED Monday4  8am -  4pm 

W ednesday16  CLOSED Tuesday5  8am -  4pm 

Thu rsday17   
 

9am -  5pm W ednesday6  CLOSED 

Fr iday18  9am -  5pm Thu rsday7  8am -  4pm  

Monday21  9am -  5pm Fr iday8  CLOSED 

Tuesday22  9am -  5pm   

W ednesday23  9am -  5pm Normal  Hours  f rom  week 
commenc ing 11  Feb rua ry  Thu rsday24  9am -  5pm 

Fr iday25  CLOSED Monday  8am –  9am 
3pm -  4pm 

Monday28  STAT DAY 
CLOSED 

Thursday  8am –  9am 
3pm -  4pm  

Tuesday29  8am -  4pm (Term t ime  on ly )  

W ednesday30  8am -  4pm We accept Cash, EFTPOS, Visa and 
Mastercard only. 

Thursday31  8am -  4pm  

 

If your student has special requirements on uniform size you may have to uniform 
items made to measure, if you do need this service please come to the shop as 
soon as it is open for business in 2013.  

 
 
 
 



MT ROSKILL GRAMMAR SCHOOL  
COMMUNITY EDUCATION - TERM 1 2013 

Frost Road, Mt Roskill, Auckland 1041           www.mrgs.school.nz (click on Community Education)   
Phone (09) 621 0051         Email: jennifer.carson@mrgs.school.nz        Fax: (09) 620 9467 

Office Hours: 9am-3pm Monday to Friday.  Extra enrolling night: Thursday, 7 February 6-8pm 
MONDAY starts 11 February 

7-9pm unless stated 
 GUITAR CLASSES 

   START Thursday 14 and Friday 15 February 
Arabic for Travellers 7 wks $98  *Fantastic tutor.  Bring own guitar.  Spaces limited 

Ballroom Dancing for Beginners 7-8pm 6 wks $55  Beginners – Thurs              7-8pm 7 wks $75 
Basic Car Maintenance 6 wks $90  Intermediate - Thursday 6-7pm 7 wks $75 
Building a Website with Weebly 1 wk $30  Intermediate - Thurs 8-9pm 7 wks $75 
Cake Decorating – Celebration Cakes 7 wks 

4 wks 
$95+ 
$70 

 Intermediate  - Friday 6-7pm 7 wks $75 
Computer Maintenance & Repairs – an  Advanced - Friday 7-9pm 7 wks $125 
Introduction    SATURDAY CLASSES & WORKSHOPS 

Defensive Driving 2 wks $175  Italian Cooking & Lunch: 9.30am-12.30pm, 9 March, 
*2 nights per week Mon & Tues    1 wk, $45 (includes ingredients) 
Furniture Making & Design  6-9pm 7 wks $139+  Makeup.101, 10am-4pm,  16 March, 1 wk, $65 
Painting with Oils *Materials needed 7 wks     $95+  MYOB, 9am-4.30pm, 9 &16 March, 2 wks, $135 

Pattern Making for Beginners 15 wks $240  Sushi, 9.30am-12.30pm, 16 March, 1 wk $35 + $20 
Sign Language 7 wks $50  ingredients 
South American Cooking 4 wks $58+  ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE 
*$32 payable to tutor for ingredients    DAY-TIME CLASSES 
Thai Cooking *Ingredients extra 4 wks $58+  Conversational English and Grammar – starts 4 Feb 
Toastmasters Speech Craft 5 wks $195  Mon, Wed & Fri 9am-12noon 10 wks $395 
Yoga 6.45-8.15pm *Bring mat 8 wks $76   
Yoga – prenatal  6.45-8.15pm  7 wks $67   

TUESDAY starts 12 February 
7-9pm unless stated 

Beginners/ Elementary   Level 1 
 Pre-Intermediate                                       Level 2 

Ayurvedic Nutrition & Cooking 4 wks $58+  Intermediate/ High Intermediate               Level 3 
*$28 payable to tutor for ingredients  

7 wks 
 
$85 

 IELTS Academic & General Preparation – 5 Feb 

Badminton 6.30-8.30pm Tues & Thurs 9.15-11.15am 10 wks $265 

Bollywood Dancing  7.30-8.30pm 7 wks $70   
Digital Photography and Photoshop 6 wks  $85  NIGHT TIME CLASSES 

Dressmaking - Beginners 8 wks $85+  Mon & Wed classes - start 11 Feb 

Floristry 7 wks $89+  *2 nights per week, 6.40-9pm, 7 wks, $99  
House Renovations 3 wks $56  Beginner/ Elementary 
Indoor Soccer – Men 7.35-9pm 8 wks $76  Pre-Intermediate/ Conversational English 
Indoor Soccer – Women 6-7.30pm 8 wks $76  Intermediate 
Pastry & Bread 4 wks $70+  High Intermediate 
*Includes first night’s ingredients    

Picture Framing *Materials needed 7 wks $95+ Tuesday classes – start 12 Feb 

Pilates 7 wks $65  *1 night per week, 6.40-9pm, 7 wks $50 

Samoan for Beginners:Level 1 6.45-9pm 7 wks $50  English Speaking and Pronunciation 
Stress Busters: Tools for Relaxation    Advanced Grammar and Vocabulary 
Welding for Beginners *Only 4 spaces 6 wks $200+  IELTS Academic preparation Class – start 12 Feb 

Woodwork & Furniture Restoration 8 wks $95+  *Tues and Wed (2 nights), 6.40-9pm, 7 wks , $170 

 WEDNESDAY starts 13 February 
7-9pm unless stated  Please note: A “+” after a price indicates that there 

Aerobics – Pump                                    7 wks         $49  may be further material costs involved. 
You must be a minumum of 16 years old to join these 
classes  
HOW TO ENROL: 

- By phone with credit card – ph 621 0051 

- In person at the office.  Eftpos available 
Office hours are 9am-3pm Monday to Friday  

Cake Decorating – Sugar Flowers 7 wks $95+  
Dressmaking - Intermediate 8 wks $85+  
French for Beginners & Travellers 7 wks $98  
GST Returns & Small Business Taxation 3 wks $30 
Indoor Soccer 10 wks $95 
Raw Food 
*Fee includes first night’s ingredients 4 wks $70        -     Extra enrolling night – Thurs 7 Feb  6-8pm               

      -     Download an enrolment form from our 
            website www.mrgs.school.nz, click on                        

“Community Education” 

- Email: jennifer.carson@mrgs.school.nz 

- Post: Mt Roskill Grammar Community Education, 
Frost Road, Mt Roskill, AK 1041 

Samoan for Beginners:Level 2 6.45-9pm 7 wks $50  
Small Engine Repairs 6 wks   
Spanish for Beginners & Travellers 10 wks $140  
Tennis: Beginners to Int  6-8pm 6 wks   
*Bring racquet    
Woodwork – Beginners to Int 8 wks $95+  
Yoga 6.45-8.15pm *Bring mat    

http://www.mrgs.school.nz/
mailto:jennifer.carson@mrgs.school.nz
http://www.mrgs.school.nz/
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ASB BANK SUPPORT FOR THE SCHOOL  
ASB bank Mt Roskill Branch is offering to donate $250 to the school for every new 
home loan drawn down by a Mount Roskill Grammar parent or staff member. See 
details below. 
 

 
 
IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

TERM 4  

December  Tuesday 11 JUNIOR PRIZEGIVING 

   

TERM DATES 2013 

Term 1 Tuesday 29 January  Friday 19 April 

Term 2 Monday 6 May Friday 12 July 

Term 3 Monday 29 July Friday 27 September 

Term 4 Monday 14 October Wednesday 11 December 

 
 

Important Dates for Term 1 
 
Course Confirmation:   
 9.00am-10.30am  Year 12 Thursday 24 January 
 11.00am-12.30pm  Year 13  
 
New Students Powhiri: (first day for Y9 & 13) Thursday 31 January 
 
First Full teaching Day: (first day for Y10, 11 & 12) Friday 1 February  
 
Full details of start-up and Course Confirmation will appear on the school website 
www.mrgs.school.nz  
 

 

http://www.mrgs.school.nz/

